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"PROCESS or POLITICAL CAMPAIGNS" 
by Stacey Nicholas 

The three candidates seeking the 
10th district congressional seat -
Fred Peterson, Andy Jacobs, Jr., and 
Jim Eynon -- gathered in the Marian 
Library auditorium to debate the 
issues. Depending 9n party 
platforms, the deep flowing themes 
of the evening ranged from the 
rights of the individual to 

l tl. ts "government has os 
responsiveness to the people.u 

Dr. James Divita chaired the 
debate and Chris Worley, Jeff John, 
Michelle Scheidt, and Stacey 
Nicholas composed the student 
questioning panel. · 

Democratic incumbent Andy Jacobs, 
Jr., reinforced his opposition to 
the 1986 tax reform bill because he 
is confident that the bill hurts the 
poor and businesses. When 
questioned on whether or not the 
space shuttle should be part of the 

defense budget, he expressed his 
opinion that the shuttle program !S 
as fu 11 of waste as the Defense 
Department and his favoring of 
unmanned deep-space probes. Jacobs 
predicts that the Supreme Court will 
rule mandatory drug testing is 
unconstitutional because it 
i n t er f ere s w i th the Amer i can 
conviction that a person is innocent 
until proven guilty. He favors 
sanctions against South Africa for 
its policy of apartheid. In regard 
to federal waste Jacobs places the 
blame on the aaninistration that 
runs the federal departments. Yet, 
he is opposed to the I ine veto, 
which some feel would enable a 
balanced budget to be produced, 
because Congress can regu I ate bills 
better than the President. 

Libertarian Candidate, Fred 
Peterson, followed his party's 

Continued on page 2 

by Scott Reinhardt 

Congressman Andrew Jacobs Jr. 
<Democrat, Indianapolis> was 
subjected to heavy critizism fran 
his opponent, Jim Eynon, during a 
debate Sunday in the Marian College 
Auditorium. 

Eynon accused Jacobs of being a 
ncareer politician• who has been in 
Congress fo 20 years without 
chairing a committee or a 
sub-committee, for being an 
ineffective legislatori with a poor 
bi 11 passage record (of 342 bi I ls 
presented in Congress by Jacobs only 
four have passed), and for the 
enormous growth of the federal 
government while Jacobs has been in 
off ice. 

•National Mule Appreciation Week 
is an example of the type of bill 
that we can do without,• Eynon said. 

•Mr. Jacobs proposed a bill 
prohibiting a representative fran 
retaining a seat for more than 10 
years in any 12 year period. Mr. 
Jacobs should practice what he 
preaches. n 

Congressman Jacobs, responding to 
his opponent's charges, stated that 
Republican Senator Richard Lugar of 
Indiana has been in office with him 
when all the Federal growth Eynon is 
complaining about took place. 

Jacobs continued that the 
President, as Chief Executive, is in 
charge of controlling the size of 
our government. When Jillllly Carter 
was in off ice, he was accountable 
for the growth that took place under 
his administration. Now, a 
Republican is in office, but Reagan 
isn't being held accountable as his 
predecessor was. 

Continued on page 4 



'"EDITORIALS 
SPIRIT OF RELUCTANCE 

by Kelley Ross 

Marian is bursting with potential; 
it has talent, it has pranise. Yet 
it also has an aura of reluctance, 
and we fear this reluctance belongs 
to the very ones who have the power 
to release that potential--or 
suffocate it. We are reminded of 
the child who is too possessive of a 
toy. The child has canplete control 
and is very unwi 11 ing to share or, 
much less, give up that control. 

A few incidents serve to 
illustrate this aura of reluctance. 
The most recent was the 
congressional debate here on campus. 
When we first asked permission to 
host this debate, we received a •go 
ahead• but no encouragement. Fine, 
we thought , maybe they don't think 
it will cane to be. Our plans were 
met all the way with warnings: 
1 Don't be biased.• 11 No hecklers at 
the debate.• uYou can use this if 
you don't ruin l t. u Hey! Wait a 
minute! · We were doing this for 
several reasons, but one of these 
reasons was to boost Marian's image. 
We want people to know we're 
exciting, to realize that we've got 
something to offer. But, we · 
discovered, we had to convince 
certain members of the 
aaninistration first. And we don't 
think we I ve been success£ u l . That 
awful reluctance is still bearing 
down upon us. 

Working together, trusting another 
to go out and do, mutual 
cooperation, celebrating and 
respecting different points of 
view--these are waning and, in sane 
cases, are nonexistent here at 
Marian. But that doesn't mean these 
ideals can never be. 

Then the debate itself came 
around. A United States Congressman 
wa 1 ks on our campus. Channel six 
and channel eight are here. 
Newspaper reporters are here. Was 
. Mari an here? Dean Woocinan was the 
only member of the aaninistration to 
show. The _Magnet, the yearbook, 
didn't even think the event worth 

photographing or reporting on. 
Marian had a great opporttunity 

but let it slip by. We can't allow 
this. We've got too much to offer 
to allow differences of opinion or 
apathy to keep us fran working 
together to build an institution for 
which we are all responsible. Cane 
on! Let's smile and trust one 
another. Reluctance stifles, and it 
is killing our spirit. Maybe the 
problem isn't this simple, but maybe 
the solution is. 

Continued from page 1 
platform of isolationism when 
questioned about South African 
sanctions and Contra aid. He 
believes that the current tax 
structure is unfair and that the 
1986 tax reform bill was introduced 
only because it is an election year. 

11 Just juggling around the numbers 
wi 11 not change the tax structure.• 
The Libertarians support the •warren 
Plan. 1 With this plan the federal 
government wou Id assess each state 
depending on its ~llilta incane. 
The state would then be responsible 
for collecting the money any way 
they want. This program would 
abolish the IRS. Peterson considers 
mandatory drug testing an invasion 
of privacy. To combat the drug 
problem, Peterson believes the 
profitability must be removed fran 
it. His proposal to legalize drugs 
would do that. 

Jim Eynon, Republ !can candidate, 
basically adheres to the Republican 
platform. Eynon is in favor of 
both mandatory drug testing and 
Contra aid as measures of 
prevention, drug testing as a 
deterrent to the increasing drug 
problem and Contra aid to prevent 
the spread of cormrunism in the 
Americas. He would work to keep the 
space shut t I e on a separate budget 
and for the program to continue 
despite its recent setbacks. By 
gaining sane "business senseN and 
a 11 owl n.g private business to run 

Views expressed in editorials do not 
necessasrily reflect the opinions of 
The_Carbon staff. 

sane federal programs, Eynon trusts 
federal waste can be cut 
drastically. When questioned about 
South African sanctions, Eynon 
faovrs 1 balanced• sanctions that 
would not push a violent revolution. 
A violent turnover may result in the 
new government walking on a 
COIJIJlunist platform. 

Throughout the debate, Eynon 
re""enforced his belief that Jacobs 
is · a use 1 ess "career po I it i c i an . 11 

After being questioned by a member 
of the audience, Eynon stated that a 
career politician is one who has 
served in Congress for 10-12 years 
"and Andy Jacobs should practice 
what he preaches.• This remark was 
in regards to 1 egisl at ion that Mr. 
Jacobs has sponsored that would 
limit the number of consecutive 
years a person may serve in the 
House. Jacobs rebutted with the 
explanation that the bil I was to 
he IP break down House senior i t y 
rules. Peterson had the final laugh 
when he simply stated, "If he < a 
congressman> is doing what I want 
keep him; if not, get rid of him." 
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MARK BOLINE 
DOYLE HALLS NEW 

R.D. 
by Brad Landwerlen 

Who's the new RD at Doyle? For 
those who still haven't met him, 
he's Mark Boline, a 1986 graduate 
with a B.A. in Coomunications and a 
major emphasis in public relations 
£ran Millikin University in Dekatur, 
Illinois Calso his hane town>. A 
Kappa Si gna from Mi 11 i kin , he was 
the president of the chapter £ran 
1985-1986, delegate to the national 
convention in 1983 & 1985, and 
chairman of various coomittees there 
£ran 1982-1986. At Millikan he also 
served as Rush Chairman, Treasurer 
of his fraternity, Student Senator, 
Hospital Corps Member, University 
Executive Carmi t tee Member, and an 
Orientation Ccmni ttee member. So 
what did he do in his spare time 
when he wasn't doing this and 
working at Musicland in Forsyth, 
Illinois? He also worked to promote 

THANKS FROM 
JENNICE 

by Trisha Miller 

Two weeks ago, many of the R.A. ' s 
conducted meetings in which they 
asked the peopie living on the 
Marian College campus to donate 
money for Jennice Chaney, an alumna 
of Marian who is suffering with 
leukemia. Between faculty, staff, 
students, and alumni about $1200 was 
raised, for which the surprised 
family is very grateful. 

Jenn l ce graduated from Tri - West 
High School in Pittsburough, 
Indiana, in 1982. While at Marian, 
she participated in volleyball, 

Mark Boline New RD Doyle Hall 

scholarships for his fraternity and 
spent his summer supervising 
lifeguards at a beach in Illinois. 
He won the I 11 inois State Scholar 
Award in '82, was on the Homecoming 
Cart in '84, won the 'w. W. Wykoff 

basketbal 1, and sometimes softbal 1. 
She was also a high honors student 
who received phenomenal grades. 

The middle of last January, 
Jennice was diagnosed as having 
leukemia. She had to quit 
basketba 11, and sometimes she was 
too sick to go to class. The 
college and teachers were 
understanding, and therefore she was 
able to take tests when she was 
fee I ing better. Jenn ice graduated 
last year with a major in Allied 
Health and Radiology, and she earned 
her certificate in Radiation. 

At the present time, the hospital 
and Jennice are starting the process 
to get ready for her bone marrow 
transp I ant which should start some 
time this week. They are trying to 
ki 11 off the old bone marrow, so 
that they can rep I ace it with new 
uninfected marrow. 

Because it is easy for Jennice to 
become infected, she is living in a 
bubble environment which is kept 
perfectly clean. But Jennice is 
also lucky, she is blessed with five 

Leadership/Scholarship Award in '85, 
and won the Host Distinguished Greek 
award in '86. 

At Marian, he serves as a student 
counselor, as advisor for the Doyle 
Hall Counci 1, is in control of 
maintenance, supports and pranotes 
activities within the dorm, is a 
main source of conmunication between 
the Dean and the residents, and 
let's not forget the ever-popular 
discipline. 

He's a part-time student at IUPUI 
<in a two-year program> where he's 
majoring in College Student 
Personnel ACJDinistration,· and after 
graduation he hopes to get a job in 
the student services field. He also 
enjoys as hobbies swiuming, weight-
1 ifting, biking, reading and 
writing. 

Here on campus he hopes to 
conmunicate more with the students 
and is willing to listen to any 
problem, complaint, need or 
compliment anyone may have 
concerning the ha 11 and the schoo 1 
as we 11. His off lee extension is 
350 and his apartment extension is 
375 "so feel free to cal 1 anytime,• 

brothers and sisters of which two 
are perfect matches for the 
transplant. It only depends on 
whether or not Jennice's body 
accepts the new bone marrow. 

Her body is getting stronger, and 
her coach, Audrey Satterblum told me 
that she is doing •as well as can be 
expected. g Everyone I have spoken 
to has said, 'Jennice is a real 
fighter. 11 

Jenni ce and her f ami 1 y thank the 
staff, faculty, students, and alumni 
for the donations and prayers. 

<This article is dedicated to all 
those who have had f ami 1 y and 
friends suffering £ran cancer, and 
especially to the memory of Kevin C. 
LaReau. > 

Any student still holding a SIGNED 
DROP SLIP, please return to this 
slip to the Registrar's Off ice 
inrnediately. 

Registrar's Office 



YEARBOOK 
ANNOUNCEMENT 
1985-86 yearbooks are in and may be 
picked up in the publications office 
(Clare Hall basement> on Monday, 
September 29, Tuesday, September 30, 
and Wednesday, October 1 from 
12:00-1:30 p.m. The 1986-87 
yearbooks are on sale in the 
publications office. Yearbook staff 
meetings are every Monday night at 
9:00 p.m. in the pub I ications 
office, and new memners are al ways 
welcane. 

student Panel (Michelle Scheidt, Chris Worley, Jeff Johns, 
Stacey Nicholas> NEW PRODUCTS 

IN BOOK STORE Continued fran page l 

Fred Peterson, Libertarian 
candidate, emphasized strengthening 
the individual rights guaranteed 
under the Fifth Amencinent of the 
Constitution. He argued that the 
federal government is working for 
the good of the co 11 ect i ve as 
opposed to the good of the 
individual, sanething that he wishes 
to change. Peterson also stressed 
that the federal government should 
be reduced in size and change the 
concept on which it is based. · 

Repying to the first question £ran 
the student panel (consisting of 
Michelle Scheidt, Chris Worley, Jeff 
Johns, and Stacey Nicholas> 
concerning tax reform, Peterson said 
that the U.S. Government should 
return to the form of taxation that 
was emp 1 oyed before the Ci vi 1 War. 
The Federal Government would assess 
each individual state and it would 
then be up to the state to raise the 
money by any means it sees fit, 
whether it be by lottery, sales tax, 
or by other means. 

Mr. Jacobs stated that he was 
against the President's Tax proposal 
because it allowed the rich to 
remain untaxed while the poorer 
classes bear the brunt of the 
expenses. 

Eynon added that our present 
tax·at ion system is inadequate and 
unfair. The newly proposed bill 
lowers individual taxes to the 

constituents in the 10th district by by Trisha Miller 
6.1%, while it raises the revenue of 
the federal government. Eynon is in 
favor of any simplification of our 
system of taxation. 

The most diversified views of the 
candidates were on the question 
raised by Stacey Nicholas concerning 
the federal government's use of 
mandatory drug testing. Peterson 
rep I i ed that not on I Y is ~rug 
testing in violation of the Flf th 
Amencinent of the Constitution, but 
that drug use shou 1 d be 1 ega I i zed 
across the board. 

Jacobs disagrees with drug testing 
because a person is innocent un ti 1 
proven gu i I ty. He fee 1 s that on a 
legal basis the policy will be 
declared unconstitutional. 

Eynon replied that the Federal 
Government has •every right in the 
wor I ct• to acinin.i ster the test. 

In closing, Peterson stated that 
he would like to return to the 
fundementa I liberties guaranteed by 
the Bill of Rights and called for 
the slaying of the massive monster 
of our government. 

Eynon asked for the retirement of 
Jacobs so that he may live up to the 
terms of his own legislation, ending 
with a cry that u enough is enough· 11 

Jacobs requested to return 
c iv i I it y in the campaign. He a I so 
vowed to 11 stay out of Central 
America/ 

New in the bookstore this year are 
two-liter bottles of Coke and Pepsi 
products. These new products se 11 
for $1.49, which is 0.40 cheaper 
than Marsh's. No sma 11 cans of 
these products are available because 
of the vending machines on campus. 

The reason the new products are 
being offered is that Sr. Shirley 
wanted more things to be available 
to the students. Many had been 
asking her about these products 
because they have trouble getting to 
stores off-campus. 

Coming in later this week are 
large sacks of Frito Lay snacks and 
dip. 



t1Q#1tn !IV£ 
by Pat Webb 

You may or may not know this, but 
there is a new nun I iving at the 
Convent who has hair a 11 over her 
face -- in fact, all over her body! 
This new nun at the Convent is none 
other than a three-mon th-o Id puppy 
named Sugar Franks. She has been 
living in the Convent since she was 
dumped on campus on August first. 

Since several interviews with new 
faculty members have appeared in the 
newspaper I ate 1 y, The __ Carbon has 
arranged an interview with Sugar 
through her 11 mother 11 Sr. Joe I and 
her Asisters, Sisters Adele and 
Vivian Rose. 

Sugar, as you may expect, is a 
thorough 1 y devout dog, as she must 
be to I i ve in the Convent . When 
asked if Sugar has taken any vows 
yet, Sr. Joel said that the puppy is 
in a pre-program, and although Sugar 
doesn't wear a habit, she ref I ects 
the modern dress by wearing a 
collar. 

Aunt Adele coomented that she 
sometimes has problems getting the 
mail out of the mailbox because 
Sugar is often in there reading her 
own mai I , addressed M Sugar Franks 
c/o Joel Franks." 

Sr. Joel says that Sugar's room is 
bigger than hers and that Sugar 
Mleads a nun 1 s life." 

Al though Sugar is currently very 
busy, preparing to take a major in 
Accounting, she does have time for 
fun. Some of her hobbies include 

watching dog food COOJllercials and 
1 i sten i ng to the music that goes 
with them, watching Monday Night 
Footba 11 , and ro l l i ng around with 
Aunt Adele's sandals. 

When asked what Sugar 1 s favorite 
foods are, Mother Joel said .that she 
liked all kinds of people food, 
especially ice cream. However, 
Sugar is currently satisfied with 
Milk Bones because Sister <Aunt> 
Ruth Ann pretended like she was 
taking bread sticks out of a bread 
stick bag that were actually Milk 
Bones. 

Since Marian College is basically 
a dry campus, most residents don't 
know much about alcohol but when 
Aunt Vivian Rose was asked what kind 
of beer that Sugar enjoyed, she 
said, "Do you think we'd feed beer 
to a dog? 11 Then she 1 aughed and 
told me not to print that remark. 
Too late! In total seriousness, 
however, Mother Joel said that Sugar 
is a wine cooler dog and she won 1 t 
be able to have beer until she eats 
pizza, which she hasn 1 t tried yet. 
Mother Joel is also proud to 
announce that Sugar will be teaching 
a class next semester - Obedience 
101. 

So, we welcome you to Marian 
College, Sugar! Anyone wishing to 
leave Milk Bones for Sugar (or 
pizza, ice cream, wine coolers, 
etc.> just drop them off to Sister 
Joel in the Business Office. 

ENVl'.RC>N"~ENT 

CC>N"TRC>L 

STUDENTS--Does your job inter
fere with your homework and 
other activities? If so, we 

have the perfect job fa~ you! 

Work 2 or 3 hours per night, 

Mon. through Fri. Have week

ends free. Call 257-7118. 

Attention 
SOPHOMORES 

CLASS MEET ING 
September 24th 

12:30 p.m. 
Marian Auditorium 
Topics for discussion: Hanecoming, 
Sweetheart's Dance, Fund Raisers. 
Everyone is Encouraged to Attend!!! 

STRESSED OVER MIDTERMS? 

Try the TRANSITION CENTER 

Hours: 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Monday. Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

8 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
Tuesday 

Phone: 929-0316 

Come by for personal counseling, 
academic tutoring and Study Ski I ls 
Tips. 

Coomuter Club 

We are Joking for people 
interested in starting a coomuter 
club. There are approximately 500 
conmuters at Marian College, almost 
ha If of the tot a I student 
population. At present there are no 
c I ubs or services operating in the 
sole interest of these students. 
If you are interested <and you 
should be) come to the Coornuter Club 
meeting on Tuesday, September 30, at 
11 :30 A.M. It wi 11 be held in the 
Transition Center. Bring a sack 
lunch; soft drinks will be provided 
bv the Transition Center. Contact 
N~ta Srni th at 241-2757 for further 
information. 

BAKE SALE, October 2, 3 -- in front 
of the bookstore -- sponsored by ADN 
Student Nursing Association. Monies 
to qo toward the funding of 
MNon:Tradltlonal Student Party~. 
Donation and/or purchase of food 
welcome. 

Any student needing accident and 
heal th insurance for this semester 
must report to the Business Off ice 
IMMEDIATELY. The dead! ine is 
Tuesday, September 30, 1986. 



MRS. WATERS 
by Debbie Eacret 

Saying good-bye to Mrs. Ruth 
Waters wi ii not oe an easy task. 
She will have been at Mari an for 
twenty-two years come November 
twenty-second. That 1 S· a long time 
to be working and away from home 
each day. She pl ans to stay home 
and catch up on things that have 
been negi ected for the past 
twenty-two years. 

When asked, 11 Do you th i n1< you 1 11 
miss Marian?" she responded with a 
very pos i ti ve, 11 Oh, I know I w i 11 ! 11 

Making plans to come back and visit, 
she says it won't be hard because 
11 my car wi 11 natural I y want to go 
west < toward Mari an)! 11 

Mrs. Waters began working in the 
president's office, then Monsignor 
Rhiney, doing secretarial work 
concerning college business and the 
board of Trustees. At ter the 
president's retirement she moved to 
her present Mari an Ha 11 office, 
working under Sr. Karen. Here she 
began her contact with the students 
and she has enJoyed it ever since. 

After Sr. Karen ' s retirement, Sr. 
Norma took over as Dean of Students 
in the present office of Sr. 
Margaretta. 

Working with students has been 
her greatest reward at Mari an, and 
that's what she 1 l l miss the most. 
"I even miss them at Christmas 
break, and I'm always ready to 
welcome tnem back. 11 

When does she p I an to I eave'? 
October first was set as a tentative 
date, but it really depends upon 
when the administration can replace 
her. Time to get things in oraer is 
a! so needed. She ctoesn' t want to 
leave a mess. 

So next time you pass through the 
first floor of Mari an Hal I , don' t 
forget to stop in and say Goodbye to 
Mrs. Waters and wish her luck on her 
''Journey from home. 1

' 

PACKAGE YOURSELF FOR SUCCESS 
by Brad Landwerlen 

Yes, it's that time again -- time 
for the 4th annual interviewing 
skills seminar called "Package 
Yourself For Success.• On the 
evening of Wednesday, October 1, the 
Home Economics C 1 ub and the Office 
of Career Planning and Placement are 
happy to present to all who are 
interested the free seminar which 
wi 11 present the facts which equip 
one w i th a winning edge when i t 
comes to the interview situation. 
The show wi 11 begin at 7:30 p.m. 
with a couple of speakers stressing 
the appropriate clothing for the 
situation, then move on to an 
in-depth look at interviewing 
techniques, and then wrap up the 
evening with a mock interview with a 
graduating Marian College Senior. 

Ms Deb Thornburgh and Mr. Rob 
Lukemeyer, both buyers for Rodrick 
St. John's at Glendale Mal 1, wi 11 
discuss the best clothing for the 
interview for women and men, 
respectively. They 1 ll have some 
samples to show, as we 11 as many 
interesting and reassur in ti s to 

NURSING UPDATE 
Further information has cane to 

the Carbon desk regarding the events 
p 1 anned by the ADN Student Nurses 
Association. 

The Association is sponsoring a 
party for all non-traditional 
students October 18, 1986, at the 
Allison Mansion. According to Diana 
Middendorf, President, the party is 
being held in hope that the non
traditional students at Marian 
Co 11 ege can be uni t ed and thereby 
find an effective campus voice. 

The ADN Student Nurses p I an to 
fund this party by a bake sale to be 

help the interviewee go in looking 
fit for the job. 

Mr. Donald Flanigan, Personnel 
Director for National Starch and 
Chemica·1 Company, wi 11 then take to 
the stage to dissect the 
interviewing process and explain 
exactly what the interviewer expects 
and wants of an interviewee. After 
he's explained this, he' 11 conduct 
mock interviews with Marian 
Basketball Player and Business major 
Ron Wituski. Dave Roberts, Director 
of Career Planning and Placement 
here at Mari an, stresses that this 
may be the only chance we'll have to 
see and hear a pro in an actual 
interview situation (speaking of Ron 
Wituski, of course>. He also 
pointed out that interviewing is a 
practiced and learned skill, not 
just luck, and that this program 
could be the key to your future. 

So, keep in mind that the Marian 
College Library Audi tori um is the 
place to be on Wednesday, October 1, 
at 7:30 p.m., if you 1 re serious 
about getting the job you desire 
after graduation or this sunrner. 

JACK HADA LITTLE ACCIDENT. 
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party are invited to donate baked 
goods for the sale or just buy the 
ADN Student Nurses Association 
goodies to help sponsor the party. 



TENNIS: NEW 
BEGINNING 

by Michelle Scheidt 

Having competed in five matches, 
the Mari an Women's tennis team is 
well into the new season. The 
Knights, coached by Marian graduate 
Brad Kolter, are a very young team 
and have had little experience in 
college-level canpetition. However, 
the team is improving greatly as the 
season progresses and they gain 
experience. 

Coach Kolter says that this season 
is a •new beginning11 and a testing 
of the team and the women's tennis 
program. He views this year as a 
'learning season• and sees his team 
taking • steps up the ladder" to 
better playing. He knows the women 
have made some big strides and 
expects even more improvement 
further on in the season. 

The Knights are showing a lot of 
hard work and dedication to their 
team; 7:00 a.m. practices can be 
very demanding. The members of the 
women's tennis team are: Katie 
Lynch, Bobbi Tucker, Jerri Lynn 
Har 1 ond, Suzie McOmber, Lora 
Netherton, Sharon Flynn, and Natalie 
Lake. 

CRUSADE 
CONTINUES 

by Michelle Scheidt 

The Knights volleyball team beat 
IUPUI in five games last Thursday. 

The first game was notable for its 
fast-paced action until the very 
end; Marian broke a 14-14 tie and 
won the game 16-14. The third game 
also had high tension; IUPUI edged 
out the Knights 15-13. 

Aggressive front row blocking kept 
IUPUI players on their toes 
throughout the match. Amy Bekham 
aided the win with an excellent 
spiking. 

CC OVERCOMES 
OBSTACLES 

by Stacey Nicholas 

Last weekend the cross country 
team ran the extremely tough course 
at the Taylor Invitational. The 
course was not "a true test of an 
athlete• because it contained water 
jumps, narrow paths, and log jumps. 
Due to two previous days of rain and 
152 runners, there was also the 
problem of bad footing. 

Inspi te of the hardships, two out 
of our three returning runners 
bettered their times from last year. 
There was nothing to compare the 
freshmen's times to. 

Coach Roberts feels the team has 
lost some ground this year, based on 
their showing against the same teams 
they met earlier in the season. 
Marian 'should have kept pace" much 
better than they did, he felt. 

The cross country team beat the 
same teams they had beaten 
previously at the Grace 
Invitational, however. 

Looking towards the future the 
team is planning on defeating 
Earlham, St. Joseph, Goshin, and 
Depaw in coming meets. 

wow!~ , c!X/1.D HA\£ 
HIS li.LECffit-fA'f? Ctlt~! 
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INTRAMURALS IN 
THE NINTH IN~JING 
by Michelle Scheidt 

The big news for the week in the 
world of intramurals is that the 
R. A. 's f i na l l y won a game! They 
beat •Who Cares• is in the 5:30 
I eague Monday. Good news for dorm 
residents -- life should be 
tolerable for the new week or so. 

A new team has been formed in the 
5:30 league. The •T-Birdsu made 
their debut Monday evening. "Fi-Fo• 
and MFubar• are back in action after 
a one week rest period. Things are 
looking good for the teams in the 
5:30 league! 

The 4:30 league ls still very 
competitive. The records are close 
and the action is fast and furious. 

Tournament time has arrived! Both 
leagues will participate in tourney 
play Monday and Wednesday. Look for 
a full report on the tournament next 
week . 

A question for all softball 
players: What is a "U.B. I 11 in" 
anyway?u 
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Drinks PIZZA 
STUDENTS UNDER 21 ABE 

Sar1dwiches 

WELCOME/ 
MARIAN COLLEGE NIGHT IS 

EVERY THURSDAY,____~ 
ACROSS 20 Ripped 37 Monster 

21 Tibetan priest 39 Pennant 
1 Mongrel · 23 Coming in best 42 Extremely 
4 Epiclike time terrible 

narratives 27 Forebodings 43 Wooden vessels 
9 Timid 29 Precious metal 44 Landed 

12 Beverage 30 Either's partner 46 Dwell 
13 Around 31 Footlike part 48 Speech 
14 Garden tool 32 Self-esteem impediment 
15 Coveted 34 Slender finial 51 Firearm 
17 Forays 35 Printer's 52 Ceremonies 
19 Mountains of measure 54 Greek letter 

Europe 36 Cure 55 Bitter vetch 

56 Shatter 
57 Condensed 

moisture 

DOWN 

1 Uncouth person 
2 Rubber tree 
3 Recommences 
4 Girl's name 
5 White poplar 
6 Deity 
7 Symbol for gold 
8 Walked leisurely 

9 Glisten 
10 Brick-carrying 

device 
11 Affirmative 
16 Country of Asia 
18 Dry 
20 Walked on 
21 Runs easily 
22 Catkin 
24 Nimble 
25 Deep sleep 
26 Threefold 
28 Orators 
33 Male sheep: pl. 
34 Sent forth 
36 Flock 
38 Prepare for 

print 
40 Showers 
41 Evaluates 
45 Extravagant 
46 Mature 
4 7 Prickly envelope 

of fruit 
48 Music: as 

written 
49 French for 

"summer" 
50 Uncooked 
53 Negative prefix 

10 
12 
14 
16 

Featuring 
Hand - Trir-own P1:z.:1. 

Tostada Pin~~ 
,.:;nd 

Authentic Grecian G1ros 

Regu I ar Tost:ida 
inch 3.50 3. 90 
inch 3.95 4.25 
inch 4,90 5. 35 
inch 5. /0 6 .10 

All Tostada Pizzas ir~ toppt<d 
1,tj1 th retr I i:d 
chet>se sauce, 
be-ef, and 
chei:se. 

bean -~, nacho 
·.;easun~d ground 
hr,gy cl11?ddar 

Auttii:r,tic GrH1an c, ... ,os 
with Special Sa:Jcc: i> 2.00 

Pizz" Hours 
Mon-Thurs 8:00-11 :00 p.111. 

Sun 8:00-12:00 a.m. 

PHONE 929-0358 

WE DELIVER 
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